
 

 

 

3rd June 2024 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

Please be aware that all students joining The Brittons Academy in September 2024 will require a maroon Essentials 

Polo with The Brittons Academy logo, as a compulsory part of their PE kit.  These will be available to purchase from 

Havering Schoolwear. 

The new polo shirt will be compulsory for all Year 7 students starting in September.  Students moving into Years 8 to 

11 in September may continue to wear a plain white t-shirt or, should they wish to, purchase one of the new PE 

shirts. 

This change to our PE kit is the result of our own students requesting a kit that is smarter and more ‘athletic’ 

looking, after our increased engagement in inter-school fixtures and representation at both borough and county 

level competitions this year.  Excellent standards of uniform is something we take very seriously at Brittons and we 

look forward to embedding these standards into all areas of the PE curriculum too, both in PE lessons and whilst 

representing the academy at sporting events. 

Below is a reminder of the PE kits students should purchase ready for September 2024: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Plain black or white socks (can wear sports socks or trainer socks) 

Plain black jogging bottoms or leggings 

Essentials Polo with TBA logo 

Sports trainers – no plimsolls or converse style shoes 

Black shorts – (like the pictured shorts - no cycling shorts) 

Optional all weather PE top – no other jumper will be allowed 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

MRS. L. COSSEY-ATKINS 

Assistant Principal 


